
St Hugh’s College Alumni Association 
is seeking to recruit   

a General Editor or two Co-Editors 
for 

St Hugh’s College Register Volume 2 
 

(covering matriculation years 1960 to 1986) 
 

This substantial project to record a quarter of a century of the history of St Hugh’s through 
brief accounts of the lives of its mid to late 20th century graduates may interest an 
alumna/alumnus of the College who has a long term perspective on developments at St 
Hugh’s since 1960 and who could take on the role of General Editor working with a senior 
member colleague with complementary skills. Or it could suit two St Hugh’s senior members 
working as co-editors. The two people who take on this task will be invited to join the 
Alumni Association Committee which provides regular contact with the College and is a 
source of support. As for past projects this one, too, is offered as being on a voluntary 
unpaid basis. 
 
St Hugh’s College Register Volume 1, compiled and edited by Dr Ann Soutter and Mrs Mary 
Clapinson, Emeritus Fellow, was published in 2011; it is available from the College online 
shop and provides a complete and important Who’s Who of senior members who 
matriculated in the years 1886-1959. Volume 2 follows on from that publication and will end 
in 1986 the College’s centenary  year and the last academic year before St Hugh’s began to 
admit men as well as women undergraduates.   
 
The St Hugh’s College Register Position Paper (May 2015) written by Dr Soutter is a valuable 
source of background information about Register Volume 1 and also provides a 
methodology for work on Volume 2 as well as on the additional task of arranging for the 
regular updating of entries in Volume 1. On request, an electronic copy of this document 
will be sent to any senior member wishing to find out more about the project. Please email 
Alumni Association Committee Member Gianetta Corley at bmgcorley@btinternet.com for a 
copy. 
 
The approval of the St Hugh’s College Governing Body will be required before data 
collection for Register Volume 2 can commence. The Editor(s), after some further discussion 
of detail in College, will readily be in a position to draw up a proposal to be put to the 
Governing Body for approval to proceed.  Dr Soutter is very willing to discuss the Register 
project in person by email at ann@soutter.orangehome.co.uk or on the phone on 01865  
858379. 
 
All firm expressions of interest in undertaking this important and interesting work should be 
addressed to Veronica Lowe, Hon. Secretary of the Alumni Association, at 
veronica.lowe@auxilium.freeserve.co.uk.  
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